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6 June 2014
IMPERIAL TOBACCO’S RESPONSE TO MISLEADING CLAIMS
In response to the article in “The Australian” today stating that Labor’s Plain Packaging policy has failed, anti-tobacco lobbyists including Mike Daube have misleadingly claimed that the Chief Executive Officer of Imperial Tobacco, Alison Cooper, said markets have declined by 2-3% since plain packaging came in.
The statement made by our CEO specifically referring to Australia, reflected the initial 6 month period only of plain packaging. For clarity, the statement was:
As I’m looking at Asia Pacific, I should also mention Australia, we’ve had the first six months of the plain pack environment in Australia. We’ve seen the market decline roughly 2% to 3%, so maybe not as bad as we might have anticipated. 

The figures provided were correct at the time they were given. Across the full year, however, the figures changed considerably with a significant reversal of the decline. 

Backgroud: Please refer to attached document.

Media contact: Michelle Park | Imperial Tobacco Australia | 02 9881 0888 | 0418 865 978 | communications@au.imptob.com
Andrew Gregson is available for interviews on request. Please forward any requests plus questions to the email above or contact Andrew on 0416 884 468.

Chantler Review – Response to Question on Notice 
Imperial Tobacco Australia (ITA) undertook at our meeting on 12 March to provide clarity in respect of comments on total tobacco market size in the wake of plain packaging.

Sir Cyril referred to a statement made by our Group Chief Executive Officer, Alison Cooper, in an interview providing an overview of global performance for the first six months of our 2013 financial year (October 2012 to April 2013). The statement specifically referring to Australia reflected the initial period of plain packaging. For clarity, the statement was:
As I’m looking at Asia Pacific, I should also mention Australia, we’ve had the first six months of the plain pack environment in Australia. We’ve seen the market decline roughly 2% to 3%, so maybe not as bad as we might have anticipated. 

The figures provided were correct at the time they were given. The graph below compares total shipments of tobacco in the six month period to the end of March from both 11/12 and 12/13. It clearly shows a decline of approximately 3%, in line with Ms Cooper’s commentary.
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Across the full year, however, the figures changed considerably with a significant reversal of the decline. Together with British American Tobacco, we provided you with cross-industry data showing that legal tobacco sales increased some 59 million stick equivalent in 2013 as compared to 2012.

